
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 4, 2014 

 

 

 

To the Honorable Common Council 

Of the City of Milwaukee 

Room 205 – City Hall 

 

Re: Communication from WE ENERGIES (2014260648) 

 C.I. File No. 1048-2014-412 

 

Dear Council Members: 

 

We return the enclosed document which has been filed with the City Clerk and ask 

that it be introduced and referred to the Committee on Judiciary and Legislation 

with the following recommendation. 

 

Claimant WE Energies alleges Milwaukee Water Works caused damage to the gas 

service at 7628 West Palmetto Court due to pulling the gas service out of the 

ground.  WE Energies has submitted a claim for damages in the amount of 

$6,133.22. 

 

Milwaukee Water Works reports there was a water main break at 7640 Palmetto 

Court. The department contacted Diggers Hotline to mark the underground 

facilities, and a distribution crew responded to complete the repairs to the main.  

The distribution supervisor investigated the site and determined the gas service 

was more than 18 inches from the mark and not within acceptable limits. 

 

 

 

 

GRANT F. LANGLEY 

City Attorney 

LINDA ULISS BURKE 
VINCENT D. MOSCHELLA 
DANIELLE M. BERGNER 
MIRIAM R. HORWITZ 

Deputy City Attorneys 

 

THOMAS O. GARTNER 
STUART S. MUKAMAL 
THOMAS J. BEAMISH 
MAURITA F. HOUREN 
JOHN J. HEINEN 
SUSAN E. LAPPEN 
JAN A. SMOKOWICZ 
PATRICIA A. FRICKER 
HEIDI WICK SPOERL 
KURT A. BEHLING 
GREGG C. HAGOPIAN 
ELLEN H. TANGEN 
MELANIE RUTLEDGE 
JAY A. UNORA 
DONALD L. SCHRIEFER 
MARYNELL REGAN 
G. O’SULLIVAN-CROWLEY 
KATHRYN Z. BLOCK 
ADAM B. STEPHENS 
KEVIN P. SULLIVAN 
THOMAS D. MILLER 
JARELY M. RUIZ 
ROBIN A. PEDERSON 
CHRISTINE M. QUINN 
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JOANNA GIBELEV 
JENNY YUAN 
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KAIL J. DECKER 
Assistant City Attorneys 
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Milwaukee Water Works followed standard procedures and took the appropriate 

action to repair the water main break. Since the gas service was not properly 

marked, the City would not be liable. Accordingly, we recommend this payment 

be denied. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

GRANT F. LANGLEY 

City Attorney 

 

 

 

PATRICIA A. FRICKER 

Assistant City Attorney 
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